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ABSTRACT
Using path analytic techniques, this study examines the
relationship between childhood sexual victimization and alcohol
consumption in adult life, focusing in particular on the role of
family functioning and the surrounding social support network of
family and friends.  Two non-treatment populations are compared,
one, an Ontario Native community, and the other, the general
Ontario population.  The models are estimated separately for
males and females.  While the results for the two samples differ
significantly in certain respects (including by sex), the
importance of family functioning as an intervening factor is
apparent for both Natives and non-Natives.  The results of the
path analyses for the two samples suggest that, among the Native
group, sexual abuse is significantly and positively related to
alcohol consumption through the family dysfunction measure for
both males and females and through non-family support for females
alone.  In the general population sample, conversely, none of the
three social support measures tested link sexual abuse to alcohol
consumption.  Instead, quality of parental relationships appears
relatively more important among males in particular in predicting
level of family dysfunction and supportive relations with family. 
These findings provide limited support for the hypothesized
mediating influence of the informal support network in the
relationship of childhood sexual victimization to substance abuse
outcomes;  they also point to notable differences for males and
females in the dynamics of family life and substance use.  The
comparability of the Native and non-Native populations with
respect to prevalence estimates and implications of the findings
for policy are discussed.
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Introduction
Research on the various consequences of childhood sexual

victimization reveals a significant association between the
experience of abuse and a wide array of somatic, psychological
and behavioral problems.  A large number of these studies have
emphasized the primacy of family experiences in influencing many
of these negative outcomes.  Features of early family life such
as parental alcohol or drug problems (Black et al. , 1986; 
Famularo et al. , 1986;  Famularo et al. , 1992;  Hernandez, 1992), 
and quality of the parent-child relationship (Black et al. , 1986; 
Mian et al. , 1994) appear to figure importantly in both the risk
of childhood victimization and in the development of problem
drinking and other negative outcomes among adults sexually abused
as children.  Consistent with the findings on parental substance
abuse from non-Native populations, Lujan et al.  (1989) found that
alcohol was present in a significant percentage of the abuse and
neglect cases (85 and 63 percent, respectively) in their sample
of Native children in a southwestern U.S. state (see also DeBruyn
et al.  (1987) for similar research on Native populations). 

A related body of literature finds characteristics of the
home environment during childhood to affect success in intimate
relationships in adulthood;  these factors include parental
divorce and marital unhappiness (Booth and Edwards, 1989); 
parental drug or alcohol abuse (Coleman et al. , 1980;  Windle et
al. , 1995);  the quality of relationships with parents
(Birtchnell, 1993;  Willetts-Bloom and Nork, 1992);  and, the
child's experience of sexual abuse or other forms of violence in
the family (Carson et al. , 1991;  Finkelhor et al. , 1989; 
Kessler and Magee, 1994;  Mennen and Pearlmutter, 1993; 
Morrissette, 1994).

It is generally agreed that child abuse is a serious
contemporary social problem.  Until recently, however, its causes
and consequences have been received little attention due to the
extremely sensitive nature of the topic and especially when it
involves incest.  Given the evidence cited above pertaining to
the salience of family life as both a precursor and an outcome of
various life experiences, research is needed which attempts to
integrate theory and findings about early life events, adult
relationship 
formation, and substance use by examining explicitly the possible
mediating role of family and other relationships in the
development of maladaptive behaviors such as alcohol abuse.  The
socialization hypothesis of the intergenerational transmission of
family quality argues that characteristics of the social network,
and the family environment in particular, are influential in
determining successful adjustment to adult roles and
responsibilities.  In this framework, substance abuse may be
viewed as one possible outcome of maladjustment following sexual
abuse.  What remains to be determined more fully are the
conditions in which child victimization leads to negative
outcomes such as substance abuse.  In seeking to clarify these
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circumstances, this research considers sex differences in
outcomes and also accesses the similarities and differences in
the relationship of childhood victimization and alcohol use
between Native and non-Native communities.  The long-standing
demographic differences in fertility and mortality between
Natives and non-Natives are well-recognized to be due to Natives'
unique historical, economic and cultural position in the larger
North American society.  The unique conditions encountered by
Native populations, however, may also imply differences in the
dynamics of family life and substance abuse;  results to this
effect could help to determine the most successful treatment and
prevention strategies for this group.

Background
From among the various sequelae of childhood sexual

victimization identified in the literature, alcohol and other
substance abuse appears to figure prominently (see, for example,
Yellowlees and Kaushik, 1994;  Mancini et al. , 1995).  High rates
of childhood physical and sexual abuse have also been reported by
other researchers among substance-abusing and other clinical
populations (De Wilde et al. , 1994;  Cohen and Densen-Gerber,
1982;  Goodale and Stoner, 1994;  Hussey and Singer, 1993; 
Miller et al. , 1993;  Swett and Halpert, 1994;  Walker et al. ,
1993).

Related research examines the role of supportive relations
in mediating negative outcomes such as psychological distress and
substance abuse among victims of sexual abuse.  Overall, social
support from family and friends appears to serve a protective
role in mediating the influence of sexual abuse on the
development of subsequent drinking behavior and may improve
psychological adjustment following abuse (Romans et al. , 1995). 
Others find that parental alcohol abuse (Yama et al. , 1993) and
perceived parental warmth (Wind and Silvern, 1994) may mediate
the relationship of intrafamilial abuse to depression and a
variety of other negative outcomes.  Paradise et al . (1994) finds
that poorer family integration is significantly predictive of
problem behavior among sexually abused children.  Oates et al.
(1994) find that the major variable relating to behavioral
improvement in sexually abused children is adequacy of family
functioning (see also Testa et al. , 1992).  Yama et al.  (1992)
also argue that family environment may mediate somewhat the
negative psychological consequences of the joint effects of
parental alcoholism and sexual abuse.  Concerning long-term
effects, Lisak and Luster (1994) find that men sexually abused as
children report significantly more negative relationships and a
greater prevalence of substance abuse compared to the non-abused. 
A further set of studies on the antecedents of substance abuse
find it linked to lack of emotional attachment or commitment to
others as well as to self rejection (Textor, 1987;  Walsh, 1995). 
Taken together, these findings pertaining to family relations and
social support may be interpreted generally to mean that factors
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associated with the home environment and support network may
affect the adjustment of sexually abused children to adult roles
and responsibilities.

Although few studies to date have made explicit comparisons
by sex, the available evidence suggests important dissimilarities
(see, for example, Browne and Finkelhor, 1986;  De Wit et al. ,
1995;  Roesler and McKenzie, 1994;  Widom et al. , 1995;  Windle
et al. , 1995).  Observed patterns of response to sexual
victimization suggest that males and females may experience
sexually abusive acts in unique ways;  and differences in coping
strategies may imply differences in long-term adjustment.  The
extent to which the victim's sex may impact on these processes
would thus seem to be an important issue requiring further study.

The present research examines the extent to which a number
of family background characteristics impact on alcohol
consumption through social support.  Background characteristics
pertaining to the family of origin include the experience of
sexual abuse during childhood, whether the mother or father had a
drinking or drug problem, and the perceived closeness of the
relationship with parents while growing up.  These factors are
hypothesized to affect alcohol use primarily through
characteristics of the current social support network, such as
family functioning, and perceived supportiveness of relatives and
friends.  The primary focus is on the association between the
experience of sexual abuse in childhood and patterns of drinking
behavior in adulthood, and the role of family functioning and
supportive relations in this connection.  Although it is well-
recognized that abuse of alcohol can have important negative
effects on relationship stability and satisfaction (Wadsworth et
al. , 1975), and may be related to specific negative life events
such as separation and serious family arguments (Heikkinen et
al. , 1995), the crucial assumption in the present context is that
various features of family functioning and the social support
network may predispose individuals to a given level of alcohol
consumption, if not the timing of onset.

Whereas research to date has primarily employed specialized
samples of prison populations, female or male alcoholics,
individuals in substance abuse treatment programs, or psychiatric
inpatients, the present study utilizes two non-treatment samples
in order to address, more fully, the issue of external validity.

Data and Methods
The data for the Native population are based on a simple

random sample of 876 adults ages 19 and over from an Ontario
Native Canadian community (Embree, 1993).  The overall response
rate for the survey was about 72 percent.  The questionnaire
contains a large number of items pertaining to substance use
beliefs and practices as well as a number of questions about
current relationships and characteristics of the respondent's
family while growing up.  Concerning characteristics associated
with alcohol consumption and sexual abuse, among sexually abused
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males, average monthly consumption is about 124 drinks, compared
to about 100 drinks for non-abused males;  the corresponding
figures for females are 35 drinks per month for those reporting
victimization, compared to 20 drinks for the non-abused.  About
27 percent of this sample also reported being a victim of sexual
abuse during childhood, 76 percent of whom were female. 
Seventeen percent of the whole sample reported abuse by a family
member while 21 percent specified a non-family perpetrator.  A
subset of these cases evidently experienced victimization by both
family and non-family perpetrators.  Of those abused by a non-
relative, 84 percent were female whereas 82 percent of victims of
family abuse were female.  Family dysfunction scores are also
consistently higher for both males and females reporting sexual
abuse compared to the non-abused group. 1

Data for the general population were obtained from the 1990-
91 Ontario Mental Health Supplement Survey (OHSSUP), a
stratified, multi-stage area probability sample of the household
population ages 15 and older (Ontario Ministry of Health, 1995). 
Excluded from this group are residents of Native reserves, prison
inmates, foreign service personnel and residents of remote areas. 
The sample represents 9,128 cases ages 19 and older randomly
selected from the household interview portion of the 1990 Ontario
Health Survey (OHS).  The final response rate for the survey was
76.5 percent.  The OHSSUP contains detailed information on
patterns of alcohol and other substance use.  Respondents
reported on a wide range of events and characteristics of their
childhood and home environment while growing up as well as
demographic and socioeconomic background characteristics
pertaining to family life.  To yield more meaningful tests of
significance, sample weights were applied to the data and
rescaled to equal the actual number of cases in the sample. 
Further adjustment for an overall study design effect (DEFF=2.2)
resulted in a sample size of 6,154.  Of this number, 2,012 cases
were randomly selected for analysis.  This subsample was
generated in order to yield more similar sample sizes for the two
groups under study.  Sexually abused males in this sample
reported an average of about 38 drinks monthly, compared to about
33 drinks for non-abused males;  among females, average
consumption for abused respondents is 14 drinks compared to about
11 drinks for the non-abused.  Overall, only about 8 percent of
this sample reported being a victim of sexual abuse during
childhood, 72 percent of whom were female.  Four percent of the
sample identified a family abuser whereas about 6 percent
specified a non-family perpetrator.  Of those abused by a non-
relative, 63 percent were female;  females also reported 74
percent of family abuse.  Family dysfunction scores are higher
for abused as compared to non-abused females, whereas the same
difference does not appear to hold for males. 2

Some caution is due regarding the accuracy of the Native
sample in view of the large proportion of missing cases on
alcohol use (i.e., likely underestimating actual use) and the



�

high rate of non-participation among males in particular.  The
generalizability of this sample to other Native communities may
also be limited by the diverse geographical and cultural
experiences of reserve residents.  For further information about
the survey and sampling procedures, see Embree (1993).  Given the
relatively large number of cases missing on the alcohol
consumption question (and slightly higher non-response rates for
males in particular), similar caution is also due regarding the
accuracy of the general population sample.

Multiple linear regression is employed to first assess the
impact of demographic and family background characteristics on
personal consumption of alcohol.  A further regression analysis
examines significant predictors of the key intervening variables
hypothesized by the model, namely, family functioning as well as
support from family and non-family.  Path models are used to map
out the significant direct and indirect effects of the various
independent variables on alcohol consumption and to examine the
specific roles of social support and family functioning as
intervening variables.  Path analysis is useful in suggesting
causal or dynamic structures which permit examination of a system
of relationships between and among variables;  it does so by
indicating whether the measured statistical associations are
consistent with the assumptions made about interrelationships
among the variables of interest.

In the Native sample, the most endogenous dependent variable
refers to the number of alcoholic beverages consumed by the
respondent over the preceding 30 days.  A logarithmic
transformation was taken of the dependent variable in order to
improve the model fit.  Taking the log values on the dependent
variable improved the overall fit by about 5 percent (i.e., from
adjusted R 2 = 26 to 31 percent).  Since the dependent variable
(alcohol consumption) in the Native model is measured in log
units, the coefficients can be approximately interpreted in
percentage terms (SPSS Inc., 1985).  The independent variables in
the analysis of consumption include the respondent's sex, current
age and marital status, family functioning, support from family
and friends, drinking or drug problems by the parents or parental
surrogates during childhood, the quality of relationship with
parents (or surrogates) while growing up, and the experience of
sexual abuse as a child.  Characteristics of the respondent's
home environment while growing up are tested as a block in both
samples for their relative direct contribution to consumption
levels.  It is useful to note that, in the case of the Native
data set, the measure of alcohol use refers to current
consumption (previous month) whereas family functioning refers to
the period of the previous two years.  In the case of the OHSSUP
sample, however, no such temporal sequencing can be established
with certainty, since family functioning refers to current
dysfunctions.

Current demographic and social support characteristics
include the following:  Sex is measured at the nominal level,
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with females as the reference category.  Age is measured in
single years at the interval/ratio level.  In order to match the
coding scheme employed with the OHSSUP data, current marital
status contains the categories 'married or living commonlaw',
'divorced, separated or widowed' and 'single and never married',
and is dummy coded according to 'married or commonlaw' and
'previously married'.  The family dysfunction measure is quasi-
interval and consists of the weighted average of 15 items, each
containing six response categories and pertaining to aspects of
the respondent's family life over the previous two years. 
Question wording for the 15 composite items of this scale,
covering such areas as communication, involvement and cohesion,
is contained in the Appendix.  The average inter-item reliability
coefficient for this scale is .87.  Family support measures
emotional support from family and other relatives (co-residential
or otherwise) on eight separate items, each with five categories. 
The final scale represents a weighted average of the six items
and has a reliability coefficient of .85.  Non-family support is
based on the weighted average of four items, each with five
levels, pertaining to emotional support from friends (co-
residential or otherwise).  The reliability coefficient for this
measure is .93.  Quality of relationships with the mother and
father (or parental substitute) while growing up are scale
measures based on the weighted average of six items about the
perceived quality of relationship with the parent, each with five
response levels.  Average inter-item reliability coefficients for
quality of relations with mother and father are .88 in each case. 
Sexual abuse is measured at the nominal level according to
whether the respondent was ever abused sexually as a child. 
Those not experiencing abuse of this nature serve as the
reference category.  The sexual abuse item used in the Native
study appears to provide an accurate measure of the real extent
of the problem in this community.  Given evidence from the data
that the drinking patterns of non-abused respondents and non-
respondents are similar (i.e., later onset of drinking for both
of these groups compared to the known abused group), it may be
reasonably inferred that non-respondents on the sexual abuse
question were unlikely to have been victimized.  Although it is
possible to distinguish the relationship of the perpetrator to
the victim in both the Native and non-Native data sets, the
primary measure of abuse used in the present analyses does not
differentiate;  given the very small numbers reporting childhood
victimization, particularly in the general population sample and
especially involving a family perpetrator, combined with the
major sex imbalance in reported levels, further refinements of
the abuse measure proved unfeasible.  Despite the theoretical and
empirical importance of the relationship of the perpetrator to
the victim, it may nevertheless be argued reasonably that, in any
event, the occurrence of sexual abuse reflects certain general
conditions and characteristics of the child's home environment,
such as low parental competence or lack of proper child
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supervision (see, for example, Hernandez, 1992;  Mian et al. ,
1994;  Lujan et al. , 1989).

Preliminary analyses of the effects of abuse by non-family
and family members among the Native sample in fact reveal that
each measure has a significant impact on dysfunctional family
behavior as an adult.  In the complete sample, the impact of
abuse by a family perpetrator is greater than is the impact of
non-family abuse ( �=.20, � � .001, versus �=.14,  � �.01,
respectively).  Among females both effects are statistically
significant, with family abuse having the larger effect ( �=.22, �

� .001, versus �=.13, � � .01, respectively);  for males, non-
family abuse appears more relevant ( �=.15) than family abuse
( �=.09) although neither effect is significant.  Neither of the
sexual abuse measures significantly predicted either of the two
social support measures.  As noted above, in the non-Native
analyses, the coefficients reflecting the association between
family versus non-family abuse and family dysfunction were not
interpretable, as they were based on too few cases. 

In the OHSSUP sample, the most endogenous dependent variable
refers to the number of alcoholic beverages consumed by the
respondent over the week prior to the survey.  In order to
compare levels of consumption for the Native and non-Native
groups, the weekly total for the non-Natives was multiplied by
4.3.  However, given the shorter time interval involved with the
weekly measure, it is highly likely that drinking patterns over
longer durations (i.e., monthly consumption) are a better
indicator of usual drinking patterns.  Of the various
contemporaneous characteristics, no completely equivalent
measures of family functioning or social support are available
from the OHSSUP.  The family functioning measure is based on
thirteen items from an existing scale, representing a subset of
the McMaster Family Assessment Device.  Question wording for the
13 composite items is found in the Appendix.  For further
information on the reliability and validity of this measure, see
Byles et al.  (1988).  Composite items for the OHSSUP family
functioning scale are scored according to four ordinal-level
response categories, compared to six levels employed in the
Native survey.  The questions on family support and non-family
support, respectively, refer to how many (non-residential)
relatives the respondent feels close to and how many (non-
residential) close friends the respondent has.  Both of these
variables are measured at the interval-ratio level and are
single-indicator as opposed to composite measures.  Age, sex and
marital status are measured as per the Native sample.

Among the family background characteristics, relationship
with parents is a dichotomous variable measuring perceived
closeness between parents and child while the respondent was
growing up;  those not enjoying close relations serve as the
reference category.  With the OHSSUP measure, unfortunately, no
distinctions can be made between quality of the child's
relationships with the mother and the father since the question
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from this survey referred to parents collectively.  Mother's and
father's drug and/or alcohol abuse as well as sexual abuse while
growing up are measured as in the Native sample.

Results and Discussion
Zero-order correlations for all variables in the

multivariate analyses are estimated for the full samples of
Natives and non-Natives, and for males and females separately
(Tables 1 through 4, not shown).  Bivariate and partial slope
coefficients are based on list-wise deletion of missing cases.

Considering first the Native sample of males and females
combined, the effect of age on alcohol consumption is non-
significant although the direction of the coefficient is as
expected.  Married or cohabiting people experience lower alcohol
consumption compared to the reference group (r = -.17, � � .001). 
A previous marriage, by contrast, increases consumption (r = .13,
� � .01).  Sex is fairly strongly associated with alcohol use,
with males having higher consumption (r = .33, � � .001).  As for
the social support measures, support from family and non-family
members are negatively associated (r = -.34, � � .001 and r= -
.10, � � .05, respectively), whereas family dysfunction is
positively related to alcohol consumption (r = .38, � � .001). 
Among the family background characteristics,  both mother's and
father's drinking or drug problems are significant (r = .19, � �
.001 and r = .18, � � .001, respectively), as are quality of
relationship with the mother and father (r = -.16, � � .01 and r
= -.11, � � .05, respectively).  Sexual abuse, however, is not
significantly associated with drinking in the full sample,
although the direction of the coefficient indicates greater
consumption among those victimized as children, and nearly
achieves statistical significance according to the conventional
criterion of 5 percent ( � � .06).

As for the correlates of family functioning and the social
support measures among the Native sample, sexual abuse is
significantly related to each of family support (r = -.15, � �
.01), non-family support (r = .14, � � .01), and family
dysfunctions (r = .28, � � .001).  Quality of relationship with
father is associated with non-family support (r = .25, � � .001)
and mother and father relationship are significantly related to
family dysfunctions (r = -.36, � � .001 and r = -.26, � � .001,
respectively) and family support (r = .40, � � .001 and r = .32,
� � .001, respectively).  Mother's and father's drinking and/or
drug problems are significantly related to family support (r = -
.25, � � .001 and r = -.21, � � .001, respectively) and to family
dysfunctions (r = .31, � � .001 and r = .24, � � .001,
respectively), but not to non-family support.  Also of interest
is the fact that parental drinking and/or problems covary quite
strongly and are positively associated (r = .32, � � .001), as
are quality of relations with the mother and father during
childhood (r = .32, � � .001).  Not surprisingly, sexual abuse is
also correlated with mother's and father's drug and/or alcohol
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problems (r = .25, � � .001 and r = .26, � � .001, respectively),
and with less positive relations with the mother and father while
growing up (r = -.22, � � .001 and r = -.14, � � .01,
respectively).  Currently married or cohabiting persons also
report lower levels of childhood victimization (r = -.19, � �
.001) as do males (r = -.12, � � .01).

Comparing some of the more salient sex differences for
Natives, sexual abuse is not significantly related to drinking
for males (although the coefficient indicates the expected
direction and comes close to achieving statistical significance
at r = .17, � � .07) but it is significantly and positively
associated for females (r = .15, � � .05).  Among males, sexual
abuse is also significantly related to support from family (r = -
.23, � � .01) and family functioning (r = .28, � � .01);  among
females, the corresponding figures are r = -.14 ( � � .05) for
family support and r = .29 ( � � .001);  non-family support
correlates significantly among females alone (r = .14, � � .05). 
Support from family is quite strongly and significantly related
to consumption for males (r = -.49, � � .001) as is family
functioning (r = .54, � � .001);  among females the coefficient
for family support is r = -.16 ( � � .01) and for family
functioning, r = .30 ( � � .001).

Turning to the non-Native sample, age is negatively
associated with alcohol consumption (r = -.16, � � 001).  Marital
status is also a significant predictor, with married or
cohabiting consuming less alcohol (r = -.08, � � 05).  As with
the Native group, males report higher alcohol consumption than
females (r = .29, � � .001).  Support from non-family members is
positively related to alcohol use (r = .13, � � .001), whereas
family functioning and family support are not significantly
associated with consumption.  Considering the family background
characteristics, sexual abuse is weakly but significantly
associated with drinking (r = -.06, � � .05), although in the
opposite direction predicted by the model;  mother's drinking or
drug problem is significant (r = .06, � � .05) while father's is
not.  Parental relationship quality is also non-significant.

Concerning the predictors of family functioning and social
support among non-Natives, sexual abuse relates significantly to
family support (r = -.07, � � .05) but not to either of family
functioning or non-family support.  Quality of parent-child
relationship is significantly related to family functioning (r =
-.13, � � .001) and family support (r = .12, � � .001), but not
to non-family support.  Mother's and father's drinking and/or
drug problems are not significantly correlated with either non-
family support or family functioning but father's substance abuse
is associated with lower levels of family support (r = -.09, � �
.001).  It is also of interest to note in the non-Native sample
that parental drinking and/or problems are not correlated.  As
expected, however, sexual abuse is associated with mother's and
father's substance abuse (r = .09, � � .01 and r = .15, � � .001,
respectively), and with less close relations with parents while



��

growing up (r = -.11, � � .001).  Males report sexual abuse less
frequently than females (r = -.13, � � .001).

Comparing non-Natives by sex, sexual abuse is not
significantly related to drinking for either males or females. 
Among males, sexual abuse is not significantly related to support
from either family or non-family or to family functioning;  among
females, victimization is significantly correlated with family
support (r = -.08, � � .05) and family functioning (r = .09, � �
.05) but not with non-family support.  Alcohol consumption is
related to non-family support (r = .16, � � .001) among males
whereas among females, it is not associated with either of the
social support measures or family functioning;  married or
cohabiting males drink less on average than their non-married
counterparts (r = -.16, � � .01) while previously married males
tend to consume more (r = .09, � � .05).  In contrast, marital
status is not a significant predictor of consumption for females. 
Overall, the bivariate results appear to fit more with the Native
than the non-Native case.

Figures 1A through 1I illustrate the basic models employed
in the Native study with standardized beta coefficients ( �) for
all paths linking the independent variables with family
functioning, social support and alcohol use.  Figures 2A through
2I show the corresponding models for the general population
sample.  Each set contains a model for the full sample and for
males and females separately.  Included are the multivariate
parameter estimates for the hypothesized relationships between
the most exogenous variables, the intervening variables, and
personal alcohol use.  For ease of interpretation, the non-
significant direct paths between the set of family background
characteristics and alcohol consumption have been omitted from
the diagrams, although their effects have been taken into account
in the estimation of the effects of the contemporaneous
characteristics.  For both data sets, the most exogenous
characteristics related to family background did not demonstrate
a significant direct impact on consumption, either individually
or as a block.  It should also be noted that the paths linking
the various background variables with the three intervening
variables are presented in three separate diagrams.  Although the
complete model includes all of these sets of paths together, this
separate presentation was done, once again, for the sake of
clarity.  Given space limitations, only selected path models are
shown.

The analysis for the entire Native sample shown in Figure 1A
indicates that both family dysfunctions ( � = .24, � � .001) and
non-family support ( � = .12, � � .05) are significantly and
positively related to alcohol consumption.  Evidently, greater
contact with friends and acquaintances is conducive to higher
alcohol consumption, most likely due, in part, to the social
aspects of drinking but also due perhaps, in some cases, to a
substitution of non-family contacts for satisfying family
relations.  The only other significant direct effects on alcohol
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use are for marital status, with married respondents reporting
less consumption ( � = -.15, � � .01), and for sex, with males
consuming more alcohol ( � = .44, � � .001).  Adjusted R 2 for this
model is 31 percent, � � .001.  Interestingly, while alcohol
consumption generally declines over the life course (Addiction
Research Foundation, 1983), this pattern does not appear to hold
true for the Native population studied here where the
multivariate results show no significant association between age
and consumption.  All of the family background characteristics
are significantly associated with alcohol consumption through
family functioning except for father's substance abuse.  Sexual
abuse is positively associated with family dysfunction ( � = .21,
� � .001), as is mother's substance abuse ( � = .15, � � .001). 
Quality of relations with mother and father are each negatively
correlated with family dysfunctions ( � = -.18, � � .001, and � =
-.11, � � .01, respectively).  Adjusted R 2 for the model is 19
percent, � � .001.

Except for father's substance abuse, all of the family
background characteristics are also related to family support
(Figure 1D, not shown).  Sex is also a significant predictor of
the receipt of family support, with males enjoying lower levels
of support ( � = -.13, � � .001).  Adjusted R 2 is 17 percent for
this model, with � � .001.  Family support, however, is not a
significant predictor of drinking behavior.  Sexual abuse,
father's substance abuse, and quality of relationship with the
father are all associated indirectly with alcohol use through
non-family support (Figure 1G).  Sexual abuse is associated with
higher levels of non-family support ( � = .11, � � .01), as is
father's drug use ( � = .13, � � .01) and father-child relations
( � = .23, � � .001).  Sex is also negatively associated with non-
family support ( � = -.20, � � .001).  Adjusted R 2 for the model
of non-family relations is 11 percent, with � � .001.  It is
useful to note that none of the family background characteristics
considered relate directly to alcohol use.  Instead, the results
for the Native sample reveal that sexual abuse, as with a number
of other family characteristics, are linked to alcohol use,
indirectly through family functioning and supportive relations
with non-family.  This may be interpreted to mean that early
family experience is mostly important to drinking outcomes
through its impact on protective and risk factors associated with
the social network.

Considering sex differences among Natives, among males, only
family functioning has a significant direct impact on consumption
of alcohol ( � = .31, � � .01), whereas all of the family
background characteristics except father's substance use and
father-child relation are linked indirectly to consumption
through family functioning (for sexual abuse, � = .15 ( � � .05); 
for mother-child relations, � = -.18 ( � � .05);  and for mother's
substance abuse, � = .22 ( � � .01) (Figure 1B)).  Adjusted R 2 for
the model of males' consumption is 22 percent, with � � .001. 
For the model of family functioning among males, adjusted R 2 is
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18 percent, with � � .001.  Neither of the family nor non-family
support measures are significantly associated with alcohol
consumption among males (Figures 1E and 1H, not shown).  Among
Native females (Figure 1C), both family dysfunction and non-
family relations are directly and significantly associated with
drinking ( � = .26, � � .01, and � = .21, � � .01, respectively). 
Adjusted R 2 for the model is 12 percent, with � � .001.  From
among the family background characteristics, sexual abuse ( � =
.23, � � .001) and mother's substance abuse ( � = .12, � � .01)
are positively associated with family dysfunction, whereas
quality of relations with mother ( � = -.18, � � .001) and father
( � = -.13, � � .01) are each negatively correlated (Figure 1C). 
Adjusted R 2 for this model is 19 percent, with � � .001. 
Significant predictors of non-family support among females are
sexual abuse ( � = .13, � � .01), father's substance abuse ( � =
.11, � � .05), and quality of father-child relations ( � = .24, �

� .001) (Figure 1I).  Adjusted R 2 for this model is 6 percent,
with � � .001.  Among females, as with males, family support is
not related to drinking behavior (Figure 1F, not shown).  As
observed with the entire sample, none of the family background
characteristics considered relate directly to alcohol use for
either males or females, although sexual abuse, as with a number
of other family characteristics, are linked to alcohol use,
indirectly through family functioning for males and through both
family functioning and supportive relations with non-family for
females.

Turning to the results for non-Natives, all of the social
support measures are directly and significantly associated with
alcohol consumption (for family dysfunction, � = .08, � � .01; 
for family support, � = .07, � � .05;  and for non-family
support, � = .08, � � .01) (Figures 2A, 2D and 2G (not shown)). 
Previously married respondents report significantly higher levels
of consumption ( � = .11, � � .01), as do males ( � = .31, � �
.001).  As expected, age is also significantly and negatively
related to alcohol use ( � = -.19, � � .001).  Adjusted R 2 for the
model of consumption among non-Natives is 14 percent, with � �
.001.  Among the family background characteristics, parent-child
relations is linked to consumption through family dysfunctions ( �

= -.10, � � .001) and through family support ( � = .09, � � .001),
and father's substance abuse is associated with consumption
indirectly through family support ( � = -.07, � � .01). 
Respondent's sex also relates to drinking through level of non-
family involvement ( � = .09, � � .001).  Adjusted R 2 for the
family functioning model is 2 percent, with � � .001;  1 percent,
with � � .01 for the model of non-family support, and 1 percent,
� � .001, for the family support model.

The major differences by sex for non-Natives are as follows: 
Age alone is a significant direct predictor of drinking among
females ( � = -.16, � � .001) (Figure 2C, not shown), whereas age
( � = -.22, � � .001), a previous marriage ( � = .15, � � .001),
family functioning ( � = .11, � � .01), and family and non-family
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support are all significantly correlated with consumption among
males (Figure 2B).  The model is non-significant for females but
for males, adjusted R 2 is 8 percent, with � � .001.  As for the
determinants of family dysfunction, parent-child relationships
are significantly and negatively associated for both males
(Figure 2B) and females (Figure 2C) ( � = -.10, � � .01), but only
among males is there a significant indirect impact on alcohol use
through family dysfunction.  The overall model for males,
however, is non-significant.  From Figure 2E, parental relations
is also positively associated with family support for males ( � =
.13, � � .001), but not for females (Figure 2F, not shown). 
Adjusted R 2 for the model of family support among males is 2
percent, with � � .001, whereas for females, the model is non-
significant.  None of the family background characteristics
significantly relate to alcohol consumption through non-family
support for either males or females (Figures 2H and 2I, not
shown).  Instead,  quality of relations with parents while
growing up appears to be a more important indicator of level of
family functioning and family support, and only for males;  among
females, no significant indirect associations with alcohol
consumption through the various family background characteristics
are suggested by the data.  As seen with the Native sample, none
of the family background characteristics, including sexual abuse,
relate directly to alcohol use for either non-Native males or
females.

Many of the implicit hypotheses tested in this study
involving family behavior and events and drinking behavior are
based on theory and findings about non-Native populations.  For
this reason, it is interesting that the results obtained here
appear to fit better with the Native as opposed to the non-Native
experience.  Among Natives, sexual abuse was significantly and
indirectly associated with alcohol consumption through family
functioning for both males and females, and through non-family
associations for females.  By contrast, no direct impacts by the
various family background measures, including sexual abuse, are
indicated by the results.  Overall, the results pertaining to
sexual abuse provide some support for the socialization model of
the intergenerational transmission of family quality;  in doing
so, they also demonstrate the pivotal role of the family and
surrounding social network in affecting substance use outcomes
and reveal notable differences by sex in these processes.  Such a
finding helps to underscore the interrelatedness of various
conditions and features of family life, some of which may be more
prevalent in, but certainly not specific to, Native populations. 
Nevertheless, no such linkages involving sexual abuse, family
functioning and alcohol consumption were suggested by the data on
non-Natives.

Study Limitations and Conclusions
The above findings need to be interpreted in light of

several methodological limitations that have been identified in
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the child abuse literature.  Given the retrospective nature of
the data, it is not possible to evaluate prospective causal
relationships between child abuse and adult alcohol consumption. 
There are also potential measurement problems surrounding recall
of child abuse that may undermine the reliability of assessment
(Widom, 1989).  Other literature, nevertheless, offers strong
support for the use of retrospective reports of early childhood
events, downplaying the common criticisms of bias and distortion
in recall (see, for example, Brewin et al.  (1993)).  Further,
despite the strengths of the path analytic approach in estimating
both direct and indirect effects, it must be remembered that
effects are only inferred and that all causal conclusions are,
therefore, tentative.  Notwithstanding these limitations, a major
strength of this study is that its findings are not limited to
treatment populations, as has been the case most commonly in
previous work.  Accordingly, the generalizability of the findings
may be inferred with greater confidence to non-treatment
populations.

In addition to these general methodological concerns, there
are a number of other limitations involving the comparability and
use of measures available for the two data sets.  First, no
readily comparable information was given from the two surveys
about abuse episodes.  Therefore, it was not possible to take
explicit account of possibly relevant dimensions of the problem
such as intensity (frequency), severity (whether involving
penetration), and duration (length of time spent in abusive
relationship).  Also important is the relationship of the
perpetrator to the victim, whether intrafamilial or
extrafamilial, and among intrafamilial victims, whether involving
a biological or non-biological father or father surrogate (see
Rowan et al. , 1994;  Gregory-Bills and Rhodeback, 1995). 
Although further study on these questions is needed, preliminary
analysis of the Native data confirms the relative importance, at
least for females, of family versus non-family abuse for
relationship dysfunctions.

Second, as explained above, in order to yield roughly
comparable sample sizes for Natives and non-Natives, a random
sub-sample of the original OHSSUP sample was generated.  It is
well known that Natives throughout North America have suffered
heavily from social problems such as family violence and child
neglect, suicide and drug and alcohol abuse (Durst, 1991; 
Kirmayer, 1994;  Morrissette, 1994;  Niezen, 1993).  The observed
smaller prevalence estimates in the OHSSUP sample compared to the
Native sample for both childhood sexual abuse and alcohol
consumption might help to account, in part, for the lack of
significant findings for many of the hypothesized relationships
that appear to be substantiated for the Native group.  For
example, in the case of the general population sample of males,
of the cases remaining after listwise deletion of missing cases,
only 30 males out of a total of 585 reported sexual victimization
as children (5 percent), whereas 82 females of a total of 659
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(about 12.5 percent) reported victimization.  At the same time,
while the observed prevalence of sexual abuse is substantially
higher in the Native sample, the smaller initial sample size
(especially in the case of males) resulted in only 38 of 116
males (33 percent) victimized and 114 of 251 females victimized
(45 percent).  Comparing these estimates with the overall
prevalence rate for the Native sample of 27 percent, it appears
that the impact of non-response has been to bias upward the level
of sexual abuse.  This suggests that the results for this group
are selective of respondents with a history of abuse.  In either
case, the small number of cases involved may help to explain a
lack of significant findings.  To explore this possibility,
future analyses would need to employ larger sample sizes than
those used here.  A related difficulty is that of substantial
non-response on certain variables, especially alcohol
consumption.  Overall, about 20 percent of cases are missing on
the drinking measure in the general population sample while
almost 39 percent are missing from the Native sample.  The impact
of this non-response is difficult to gauge.  However, given the
likely reason for non-response (i.e., stigma associated with
alcohol use and abuse), the samples employed are most likely
selective of non-drinkers or moderate drinkers, which may
actually afford a conservative test of the relationship between
sexual abuse, social support and alcohol use.

Third, it would have been useful to assess more fully the
impact of timing of onset of regular drinking on current quantity
consumed.  In order to examine the impact of family background
events/characteristics and current family functioning and social
support on alcohol consumption at all levels, it was important
not to exclude from the analysis those who had never began to
drink.  As a means of avoiding this exclusion while still
considering the impact of onset, a measure of onset was computed
which assigned the survey date age as the age of onset for those
who had yet to begin drinking. 3   However, given various problems
associated with the available measure of onset, it was necessary
to exclude this variable from further analyses.

Fourth, as noted previously, the measure of previous week's
alcohol consumption available from the OHSSUP data set may be a
less valid indicator of regular drinking patterns than a measure
such as previous month's drinking as defined in the Native data
set.  (For a discussion of limitations associated with seven-day
consumption measures and validity of respondent claims of
atypical weekly drinking, see Kreitman et al.  (1981).)  Had we
used instead alcohol dependence or excessive drinking as our most
endogenous variable defined according to objective categorization
of psychiatric disorders such as DSM-III-R or ICD-10
classification systems, a more clearcut link between sexual abuse
and consumption might have been established.  This same
limitation may also explain the observed lack of a direct
relationship between parental substance abuse and current alcohol
consumption.
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Fifth, the measure of family functioning employed with the
OHSSUP data referred to current as opposed to retrospective
dysfunctions, as was the case with the Native survey. 
Accordingly, it is more difficult with the general population
sample to make a case for unambiguous temporal sequencing between
family functioning and alcohol consumption.  Fewer composite
items and greater truncation of response categories may also
contribute to this measure's seemingly weaker role in the
analyses of non-Natives.  An additional problem with the use of
this measure is the lack of distinction in both surveys between
the family of orientation and family of procreation.  Although
the two samples consisted only of adults (i.e., ages 19 and
older), some respondents (especially single or previously married
ones) may consider the appropriate reference group to be the
family of origin.  In such cases, the plausible causal ordering
between early family experiences such as child abuse and parental
substance abuse and family dysfunctions would be considerably
more equivocal.  Further, the operational definitions of family
and non-family support used with the OHSSUP (i.e., number of
close relationships) may not have been as useful in capturing the
concept of supportive relationships as was true with the
corresponding measures in the Native survey.

Finally, it would have been useful to examine the impact of
socioeconomic status of both the family of origin and family of
orientation on current family functioning and availability of
supportive relations, as well as on patterns of alcohol
consumption.  The omission of these variables was due to a lack
of appropriate measures in both data sets as well as to important
differences in the relevance of these indicators for Native
reserve residents and non-Natives.

The primary goal of this study has been to further our
understanding of the intervening mechanisms between childhood
sexual abuse and current alcohol use and to determine how these
mechanisms differ for Natives and non-Natives, as well as by sex. 
Overall, the findings from this study provide some support for
the hypothesized influence of the informal support network on the
relationship of childhood sexual victimization to alcohol use. 
The socialization model of the intergenerational transmission of
family behaviors and functioning appears best-suited to the
experience of the Native group studied here.  This is an
interesting finding insofar as many of the hypotheses tested
involving family background, family functioning and personal
drinking behavior are based on theory and findings about non-
Native populations.  Notable sex differentials also emerge,
although such differences do not operate consistently for Natives
and non-Natives.  Overall, however, the proposed models appear to
better predict the drinking behavior of males than females.

Recommendations for future research involve addressing many
of the issues raised in this investigation, in particular, the
limitations of the cross-sectional design and weaknesses of a
number of the key measures employed.  Generally speaking, greater
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comparability between the two surveys of the central measures
involved would have facilitated direct comparisons across samples
of the magnitudes of unstandardized slope coefficients.  Risk and
protective factors other than family functioning and non-family
support are also likely and remain to be determined in the course
of further study.  As well, there is a need to examine,
systematically, the relative impact of familial versus
extrafamilial abuse on social support and drinking outcomes. 
Despite the need for additional clarification on a number of
issues, the implications for policy which may be derived from the
findings are that the socialization model appears to be useful in
understanding at least part of the complex of family problems and
substance abuse among Natives.  The observed significant
intervening role of the family in adulthood implies the
possibility for preventive and palliative programs for those at
greatest risk of substance abuse.  In the case of non-Natives,
similar research results might also obtain, given larger sample
sizes and alternative measures.



��

#RRGPFKZ

(COKN[ (WPEVKQPKPI +VGOU CPF 5EQTGU� 0CVKXG CPF 0QP�0CVKXG 5CORNGU

0CVKXG 5CORNG +VGOU CPF 5EQTGU

�� PGXGT

�� XGT[ TCTGN[

�� UQOGVKOGU

�� QHVGP

�� XGT[ QHVGP

�� CNOQUV CNYC[U

C� + [GNN CV C HCOKN[ OGODGT KP O[ JQOG�

D� + CTIWG YKVJ UQOGQPG KP VJG JQWUG�

E� (COKN[ OGODGTU [GNN CV OG�

F� (COKN[ OGODGTU RKEM HKIJVU YKVJ OG�

G� 6JGTG KU QHVGP EQPHWUKQP KP O[ JQWUG�

H� 9G VCNM VQ GCEJ QVJGT C NQV KP O[ HCOKN[�

I� /GODGT QH O[ HCOKN[ UVKEM WR HQT QPG CPQVJGT�

J� /[ HCOKN[ GPLQ[U URGPFKPI VKOG VQIGVJGT�

K� 2J[UKECN HKIJVKPI QEEWTU KP O[ JQWUGJQNF�

L� 6JGTG KU VGPUKQP YKVJKP VJG HCOKN[�

M� #U C HCOKN[� YG CXQKF GCEJ QVJGT	U RTQDNGOU�

N� 6JGTG CTG DCF HGGNKPIU COQPI O[ HCOKN[ OGODGTU�

O� + JCXG DGGP RJ[UKECNN[ KPLWTGF D[ C HCOKN[ OGODGT�

P� + JCXG DGGP JKV D[ O[ URQWUG QT QVJGT HCOKN[ OGODGT�

Q� + JCXG JKV� MKEMGF QT UETCVEJGF C HCOKN[ OGODGT�

0QP�0CVKXG 5CORNG +VGOU CPF 5EQTGU

�� UVTQPIN[ CITGG

�� CITGG

�� FKUCITGG

�� UVTQPIN[ FKUCITGG

C� 2NCPPKPI HCOKN[ CEVKXKVKGU KU FKHHKEWNV DGECWUG YG OKUWPFGTUVCPF GCEJ QVJGT�

D� +P VKOG QH ETKUKU YG ECP VWTP VQ GCEJ QVJGT HQT UWRRQTV�

E� 9G ECPPQV VCNM VQ GCEJ QVJGT CDQWV UCFPGUU YG HGGN�

F� +PFKXKFWCNU 
KP VJG HCOKN[� CTG CEEGRVGF HQT YJCV VJG[ CTG�

G� 9G CXQKF FKUEWUUKPI QWT HGCTU CPF EQPEGTPU�

H� 9G GZRTGUU HGGNKPIU VQ GCEJ QVJGT�

I� 6JGTG CTG NQVU QH DCF HGGNKPIU KP QWT HCOKN[�

J� 9G HGGN CEEGRVGF HQT YJCV YG CTG�

K� /CMKPI FGEKUKQPU KU C RTQDNGO HQT QWT HCOKN[�

L� 9G CTG CDNG VQ OCMG FGEKUKQPU CDQWV JQY VQ UQNXG RTQDNGOU�

M� 9G FQP	V IGV CNQPI YGNN VQIGVJGT�



��

N� 9G EQPHKFG KP GCEJ QVJGT�

O� &TKPMKPI KU C UQWTEG QH VGPUKQP QT FKUCITGGOGPV KP QWT HCOKN[�



��

4GHGTGPEGU

#FFKEVKQP 4GUGCTEJ (QWPFCVKQP

���� 5VCVKUVKEU QP #NEQJQN CPF &TWI 7UG� 6QTQPVQ� #FFKEVKQP 4GUGCTEJ (QWPFCVKQP�

$KTVEJPGNN� ,�

���� �&QGU 4GEQNNGEVKQP QH 'ZRQUWTG VQ 2QQT /CVGTPCN %CTG KP %JKNFJQQF #HHGEV .CVGT #DKNKV[

VQ 4GNCVG�� $TKVKUJ ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJKCVT[ ���� �������

$NCEM� %NCWFKC� 5VGXGP (� $WEM[� CPF 5CPFTC 9KNFGT�2CFKNNC

���� �6JG +PVGTRGTUQPCN CPF 'OQVKQPCN %QPUGSWGPEGU QH $GKPI CP #FWNV %JKNF QH CP

#NEQJQNKE�� 6JG +PVGTPCVKQPCN ,QWTPCN QH VJG #FFKEVKQPU �� 
��� ��������

$QQVJ� #�� CPF ,� 'FYCTFU

���� �6TCPUOKUUKQP QH /CTKVCN CPF (COKN[ 3WCNKV[ QXGT VJG )GPGTCVKQPU� 6JG 'HHGEV QH 2CTGPVCN

&KXQTEG CPF 7PJCRRKPGUU�� ,QWTPCN QH &KXQTEG �� 
��� ������

$TGYKP� %�4�� $� #PFTGYU CPF +�*� )QVNKD

���� �2U[EJQRCVJQNQI[ CPF 'CTN[ 'ZRGTKGPEG� # 4GCRRTCKUCN QH 4GVTQURGEVKXG 4GRQTVU��

2U[EJQNQIKECN $WNNGVKP ��� 
��� ������

$TQYPG� #� CPF &� (KPMGNJQT

���� �+ORCEV QH %JKNF 5GZWCN #DWUG� # 4GXKGY QH VJG 4GUGCTEJ�� 2U[EJQNQIKECN $WNNGVKP ���

������

$[NGU� ,�� %� $[TPG� /�*� $Q[NG� CPF &�4� 1HHQTF

���� �1PVCTKQ %JKNF *GCNVJ 5VWF[� 4GNKCDKNKV[ CPF 8CNKFKV[ QH VJG )GPGTCN (WPEVKQPKPI 5WDUECNG

QH VJG /E/CUVGT (COKN[ #UUGUUOGPV &GXKEG�� (COKN[ 2TQEGUU ��� �������

%CTUQP� &�-�� .�/� )GTV\� /�#� &QPCNFUQP� CPF 5�#� 9QPFGTNKEJ

���� �+PVTCHCOKNKCN 5GZWCN #DWUG� (COKN[ QH 1TKIKP CPF (COKN[ QH 2TQETGCVKQP %JCTCEVGTKUVKEU

QH (GOCNG #FWNV 8KEVKOU�� ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJQNQI[ ��� 
��� �������

%QNGOCP� -�*�� /� 9GKPOCP� CPF $� *UK

���� �(CEVQTU #HHGEVKPI %QPLWICN 8KQNGPEG�� ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJQNQI[ ��� 
��� ��������

%QJGP� (TGFGTKEM 5� CPF ,WFKCPPG &GPUGP�)GTDGT

���� �# 5VWF[ QH VJG 4GNCVKQPUJKR DGVYGGP %JKNF #DWUG CPF &TWI #FFKEVKQP KP ��� 2CVKGPVU�

2TGNKOKPCT[ 4GUWNVU�� %JKNF #DWUG CPF 0GINGEV � 
��� ��������

&G$TW[P� .GOVTC /CTVJC� %� .WLCP� 2�#� /C[� CPF /�'� $KTF

���� %JKNF #DWUG CPF 0GINGEV CPF (COKN[ #NEQJQN #DWUG� #P +PVGTIGPGTCVKQPCN 5VWF[ QH

#OGTKECP +PFKCPU KP 0QTVJGTP 0GY /GZKEQ� 7�5�#�

&G 9KNFG� '�,�� %�9�/� -KGPJQTUV� 4�(�9� &KGMUVTC� CPF 9�*�)� 9QNVGTU

���� �5QEKCN 5WRRQTV�.KHG 'XGPVU� CPF$GJCXKQTCN %JCTCEVGTKUVKEU QH 2U[EJQNQIKECNN[ &KUVTGUUGF



��

#FQNGUEGPVU #V *KIJ 4KUM HQT #VVGORVKPI 5WKEKFG�� #FQNGUEGPEG �� 
���� 5RTKPI� ������

&G 9KV� &CXKF ,�� &�4� 1HHQTF� CPF /� 9QPI

���� �6JG 4QNG QH 'CTN[ %JKNFJQQF 4KUM (CEVQTU KP 2TGFKEVKPI VJG 6KOKPI QH 1PUGV CPF

%GUUCVKQP QH 4GIWNCT &TKPMKPI #OQPI #FQNGUEGPVU CPF ;QWPI #FWNVU�� 7PRWDNKUJGF

/CPWUETKRV�

&WTUV� &�

���� �%QPLWICN 8KQNGPEG� %JCPIKPI #VVKVWFGU KP 6YQ 0QTVJGT 0CVKXG %QOOWPKVKGU��

%QOOWPKV[ /GPVCN *GCNVJ ,QWTPCN �� 
��� �������

'ODTGG� $T[CP )�

���� 0CVKXG %CPCFKCP %QOOWPKV[ &TWI CPF #NEQJQN 4GUGCTEJ 2TQLGEV� 1PVCTKQ� %CPCFC�

(COWNCTQ� 4KEJCTF� 4QDGTV -KPUEJGTHH� CPF 6GTGPEG (GPVQP

���� �2CTGPVCN 5WDUVCPEG #DWUG CPF VJG 0CVWTG QH %JKNF /CNVTGCVOGPV�� %JKNF #DWUG CPF

0GINGEV �� 
�� ,WN[�#WIWUV� ��������

(COWNCTQ� 4KEJCTF� -CTGP 5VQPG� 4KEJCTF $CTPWO� CPF 4QDGTV 9JCTVQP

���� �#NEQJQNKUO CPF 5GXGTG %JKNF /CNVTGCVOGPV�� #OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH 1TVJQRU[EJKCVT[ ��


�� ,WN[� ��������

(KPMGNJQT� &�� )� *QVCNKPI� +�#� .GYKU� CPF %� 5OKVJ

���� �5GZWCN #DWUG CPF +VU 4GNCVKQPUJKR VQ .CVGT 5GZWCN 5CVKUHCEVKQP� /CTKVCN 5VCVWU� 4GNKIKQP�

CPF #VVKVWFGU�� ,QWTPCN QH +PVGTRGTUQPCN 8KQNGPEG � 
��� �������

)QQFCNG� 6COO[ 5�� CPF 5WG $� 5VQPGT

���� �5GZWCN #DWUG #U C %QTTGNCVG QH 9QOGP	U #NEQJQN #DWUG�� 2U[EJQNQIKECN 4GRQTVU ���

����������

)TGIQT[�$KNNU� 6JGTGUG� CPF /GNCPKG 4JQFGDCEM

���� �%QORCTCVKXG 2U[EJQRCVJQNQI[ QH 9QOGP YJQ 'ZRGTKGPEG +PVTC�HCOKNKCN XGTUWU 'ZVTC�

HCOKNKCN 5GZWCN #DWUG�� %JKNF #DWUG CPF 0GINGEV �� 
��� ��������

*GKMMKPGP� /CTVVK '�� 'TMMK 6� +UQOGVUC� *KNNGXK /� #TQ� 5GRRQ ,� 5CTPC CPF ,QWMQ -� .QPPSXKUV

���� �#IG�4GNCVGF 8CTKCVKQP KP 4GEGPV .KHG 'XGPVU 2TGEGFKPI 5WKEKFG�� 6JG ,QWTPCN QH

0GTXQWU CPF /GPVCN &KUGCUG ��� 
��� ��������

*GTPCPFG\� ,GCPPG 6�

���� �5WDUVCPEG #DWUG #OQPI 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF #FQNGUEGPVU CPF 6JGKT (COKNKGU�� ,QWTPCN QH

#FQNGUEGPV *GCNVJ ��� ��������

*WUUG[� &CXKF .�� CPF /CTM 5KPIGT

���� �2U[EJQNQIKECN &KUVTGUU� 2TQDNGO $GJCXKQTU� CPF (COKN[ (WPEVKQPKPI QH 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF

#FQNGUEGPV +PRCVKGPVU�� ,QWTPCN QH VJG #OGTKECP #ECFGO[ QH %JKNF CPF #FQNGUEGPV

2U[EJKCVT[ �� 
�� 5GRVGODGT� ��������



��

-GUUNGT� 4�%�� CPF 9� /CIGG

���� �%JKNFJQQF (COKN[ 8KQNGPEG CPF #FWNV 4GEWTTGPV &GRTGUUKQP�� ,QWTPCN QH *GCNVJ CPF

5QEKCN $GJCXKQT �� 
��� ������

-KTOC[GT� .�

���� �5WKEKFG #OQPI %CPCFKCP #DQTKIKPCN 2GQRNG�� 6TCPUEWNVWTCN 2U[EJKCVTKE 4GXKGY ��� ��

���

-TGKVOCP� 0�� /� 2NCPV� CPF ,� %JKEM

���� �5CXKPI (CEG! 5WTXG[ 4GURQPFGPVU 9JQ %NCKO VJCV 6JGKT .CUV 9GGM	U &TKPMKPI YCU

#V[RKECN�� #NEQJQN &GRGPFGPEG �� ��������

.KUCM� &CXKF� CPF .CWTC .WUVGT

���� �'FWECVKQP� 1EEWRCVKQPCN� CPF 4GNCVKQPUJKR *KUVQTKGU QH /GP 9JQ 9GTG 5GZWCNN[ CPF�QT

2J[UKECNN[ #DWUGF CU %JKNFTGP�� ,QWTPCN QH 6TCWOCVKE 5VTGUU � 
�� 1EVQDGT� ��������

.WLCP� %CTQN� .GO[TC /� &G$TW[P� 2JKNKR #� /C[ CPF /KEJCGN '� $KTF

���� �2TQHKNG QH #DWUGF CPF 0GINGEVGF #OGTKECP +PFKCP %JKNFTGP KP VJG 5QWVJYGUV�� %JKNF

#DWUG CPF 0GINGEV ��� ��������

/CPEKPK� %CVJGTKPG� /KEJCGN 8CP #OGTKPIGP� CPF *CTTKGV /CE/KNNCP

���� �4GNCVKQPUJKR QH %JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN CPF 2J[UKECN #DWUG VQ #PZKGV[ &KUQTFGTU�� 6JG

,QWTPCN QH 0GTXQWU CPF /GPVCN &KUGCUG ��� 
�� /C[� ��������

/KCP� /CTEGNNKPC� 2GVGT /CTVQP� &GDQTCJ .G$CTQP� CPF &CXKF $KTVYKUVNG

���� �(COKNKCN 4KUM (CEVQTU #UUQEKCVGF YKVJ +PVTCHCOKNKCN CPF 'ZVTCHCOKNKCN 5GZWCN #DWUG QH

6JTGG VQ (KXG ;GCT 1NF )KTNU�� %CPCFKCP ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJKCVT[ �� 
�� 
#WIWUV�� ����

����

/GPPGP� (�'�� CPF .� 2GCTNOWVVGT

���� �&GVGEVKPI %JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN #DWUG KP %QWRNGU 6JGTCR[�� (COKNKGU KP 5QEKGV[ �� 
���

������

/KNNGT� $TGPFC #�� 9KNNKCO 4� &QYPU� CPF /CTKC 6GUVC

���� �+PVGTTGNCVKQPUJKRU $GVYGGP 8KEVKOK\CVKQP 'ZRGTKGPEGU CPF 9QOGP	U #NEQJQN 7UG��

,QWTPCN QH 5VWFKGU QP #NEQJQN� 5WRRNGOGPV 
��� 5GRVGODGT� ��������

/QTTKUUGVVG� 2�,�

���� �6JG *QNQECWUV QH (KTUV 0CVKQP 2GQRNG� 4GUKFWCN 'HHGEVU QP 2CTGPVKPI CPF 6TGCVOGPV

+ORNKECVKQPU�� %QPVGORQTCT[ (COKN[ 6JGTCR[� #P +PVGTPCVKQPCN ,QWTPCN �� 
��� �������

1CVGU� 4� -KO� $TKCP + 1	6QQNG� &GDQTCJ .� .[PEJ� #PPG 5VGTP� CPF )GQTIG %QQPG[

���� �5VCDKNKV[ CPF %JCPIG KP 1WVEQOGU HQT 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF %JKNFTGP�� ,QWTPCN QH VJG

#OGTKECP #ECFGO[ QH %JKNF CPF #FQNGUEGPV 2U[EJKCVT[ �� 
�� 5GRVGODGT� ��������

1PVCTKQ /KPKUVT[ QH *GCNVJ



��

���� 1PVCTKQ *GCNVJ 5WTXG[� /GPVCN *GCNVJ 5WRRNGOGPV� 7UGT	U /CPWCN 8QNWOG �� 6QTQPVQ�

1PVCTKQ� %CPCFC�

2CTCFKUG� ,CP '�� .[PFC 4QUG� .[PP #� 5NGGRGT� CPF /CFGNCKPG 0CVJCPUQP

���� �$GJCXKQT� (COKN[ (WPEVKQP� 5EJQQN 2GTHQTOCPEG� CPF 2TGFKEVQTU QH 2GTUKUVGPV

&KUVWTDCPEG KP 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF %JKNFTGP�� 2GFKCVTKEU �� 
�� /CTEJ� ��������

4QGUNGT� 6JQOCU #�� CPF 0CPE[ /E-GP\KG

���� �'HHGEVU QH %JKNFJQQF 6TCWOC QP 2U[EJQNQIKECN (WPEVKQPKPI KP #FWNVU 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF

CU %JKNFTGP�� 6JG ,QWTPCN QH 0GTXQWU CPF /GPVCN &KUGCUG ��� 
��� ��������

4QOCPU� 5�'�� ,�.� /CTVKP� ,�%� #PFGTUQP� /�.� 1	5JGC� CPF 2�'� /WNNGP

���� �(CEVQTU VJCV /GFKCVG $GVYGGP %JKNF 5GZWCN #DWUG CPF #FWNV 2U[EJQNQIKECN 1WVEQOG��

2U[EJQNQIKECN /GFKEKPG �� 
�� ,CPWCT[� ��������

4QYCP� #PFGTUQP $�� &CXKF 9� (Q[� 0GF 4QFTKIWG\ CPF 5WUCP 4[CP

���� �2QUVVTCWOCVKE 5VTGUU &KUQTFGT KP C %NKPKECN 5CORNG QH #FWNVU 5GZWCNN[ #DWUGF #U

%JKNFTGP�� %JKNF #DWUG CPF 0GINGEV �� 
�� ,CPWCT[� ������

5255 +PE�

���� 5255�: #FXCPEGF 5VCVKUVKEU )WKFG� 0GY ;QTM� /E)TCY�*KNN $QQM %QORCP[�

AAAAAAA�

���� 5255�2%
 $CUG 5[UVGO 7UGT	U )WKFG 
8GTUKQP ����� %JKECIQ� +NNKPQKU� 5255 +PE�

5YGVV� %JGUVGT� CPF /CTICTGV *CNRGTV

���� �*KIJ 4CVGU QH #NEQJQN 2TQDNGOU CPF *KUVQT[ QH 2J[UKECN CPF 5GZWCN #DWUG #OQPI

9QOGP +PRCVKGPVU�� #OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH &TWI CPF #NEQJQN #DWUG �� 
��� ��������

6GUVC� /CTKC� $TGPFC #� /KNNGT� 9KNNKCO 4� &QYPU� CPF &GPKUG 2CPGM

���� �6JG/QFGTCVKPI +ORCEV QH 5QEKCN 5WRRQTV (QNNQYKPI%JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN #DWUG�� 8KQNGPEG

CPF 8KEVKOU � 
��� ��������

6GZVQT� /�

���� �(COKN[ 6JGTCR[ YKVJ &TWI #FFKEVU� #P +PVGITCVGF #RRTQCEJ�� #OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH

1TVJQRU[EJKCVT[ ��� ��������

9CFUYQTVJ� #�2�� ,T�� 9� 9KNUQP� CPF *�4� $CTMG[� ,T�

���� �&GVGTOKPCPVU QH /CTKVCN *CRRKPGUU CPF 7PJCRRKPGUU 4CVGF D[ #NEQJQNKEU CPF 6JGKT

9KXGU�� ,QWTPCN QH 5VWFKGU QP #NEQJQN ��� �������

9CNMGT� 'FYCTF #�� 9C[PG ,� -CVQP� 2GVGT 2� 4Q[�$[TPG� 4QP 2� ,GOGNMC� CPF ,QCP 4WUUQ

���� �*KUVQTKGU QH 5GZWCN 8KEVKOK\CVKQP KP 2CVKGPVU 9KVJ +TTKVCDNG $QYGN 5[PFTQOG QT

+PHNCOOCVQT[ $QYGN &KUGCUG�� #OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJKCVT[ ��� 
��� 1EVQDGT� �����

�����



��

9CNUJ� #PVJQP[

���� �2CTGPVCN #VVCEJOGPV� &TWI 7UG� CPF (CEWNVCVKXG 5GZWCN 5VTCVGIKGU�� 5QEKCN $KQNQI[ ��


����� �������

9KFQO� %CVJ[ 5RCV\

���� �&QGU 8KQNGPEG $GIGV 8KQNGPEG! # %TKVKECN 'ZCOKPCVKQP QH VJG .KVGTCVWTG��

2U[EJQNQIKECN $WNNGVKP ���� �����

9KFQO� %CVJ[ 5RCV\� 6KOQVJ[ +TGNCPF CPF 2CVTKEKC ,� )N[PP

���� �#NEQJQN #DWUG KP #DWUGF CPF 0GINGEVGF %JKNFTGP (QNNQYWR� #TG 6JG[ CV +PETGCUGF

4KUM!� ,QWTPCN QH 5VWFKGU KP #NEQJQN �� 
��� ��������

9KNNGVVU�$NQQO� /�� CPF 5� 0QTM

���� �6JG 'HHGEVU QH %JKNFJQQF (COKN[ 5VTWEVWTG CPF 2GTEGRVKQPU QH2CTGPVU	/CTKVCN *CRRKPGUU

QP (COKNKCN #URKTCVKQPU�� ,QWTPCN QH &KXQTEG CPF 4GOCTTKCIG �� 
����� �����

9KPF� 6KHHCP[ 9GKUUOCPP CPF .QWKUG 5KNXGTP

���� �2CTGPVKPI CPF (COKN[ 5VTGUU CU /GFKCVQTU QH VJG .QPI�6GTOU 'HHGEVU QH %JKNF #DWUG��

%JKNF #DWUG CPF 0GINGEV �� 
�� /C[� ��������

9KPFNG� /�� 4�%� 9KPFNG� &�/� 5EJGKFV� CPF )�$� /KNNGT

���� �2J[UKECN CPF 5GZWCN #DWUG CPF #UUQEKCVGF /GPVCN &KUQTFGTU #OQPI #NEQJQNKE

+PRCVKGPVU�� #OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH 2U[EJKCVT[ ��� 
�� 5GRVGODGT� ����������

;COC� /CTM (�� $TWEG 5� (QICU� .KUC #� 6GGICTFGP� CPF $TKCP *CUVKPIU

���� �%JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN #DWUG CPF 2CTGPVCN #NEQJQNKUO� +PVGTCEVKXG 'HHGEVU KP #FWNV9QOGP��

#OGTKECP ,QWTPCN QH 1TVJQRU[EJKCVT[ �� 
�� #RTKN� ��������

;COC� /CTM (�� 5VGRJCPKG .� 6QXG[� $TWEG 5� (QICU� CPF .KUC #� 6GGICTFGP

���� �,QKPV %QPUGSWGPEGU QH 2CTGPVCN #NEQJQNKUO CPF %JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN #DWUG� CPF 6JGKT

2CTVKCN /GFKCVKQP D[ (COKN[ 'PXKTQPOGPV�� 8KQNGPEG CPF 8KEVKOU � 
��9KPVGT� ��������

;GNNQYNGGU� 2GVGT /�� CPF #PKN 8� -CWUJKM

���� �# %CUG�%QPVTQN 5VWF[ QH VJG 5GSWGNCG QH %JKNFJQQF 5GZWCN #UUCWNV KP #FWNV 2U[EJKCVTKE

2CVKGPVU�� 6JG /GFKECN ,QWTPCN QH #WUVTCNKC ��� 
��� ��������



��



��



��



��



��



��



��



��



��



��



��

�� 5QOG CFFKVKQPCN DCUKE EJCTCEVGTKUVKEU QH VJKU ITQWR CTG CU HQNNQYU� CDQWV �� RGTEGPV CTG OCNG� CDQWV �� RGTEGPV

CTG PQY OCTTKGF QT NKXKPI KP C EQOOQP�NCY WPKQP� VJG OGCP CIG QH VJG UCORNG KU �� [GCTU� YKVJ �� RGTEGPV DGVYGGP

CIGU �� CPF ��� �� RGTEGPV DGVYGGP CIGU �� CPF ��� CPF CDQWV �� RGTEGPV� QNFGT VJCP ��� 9JGTGCU VJKTV[�PKPG

RGTEGPV QH TGURQPFGPVU HCKNGF VQ CPUYGT VJG SWGUVKQP QP CNEQJQN EQPUWORVKQP� C HWTVJGT VJKTVGGP RGTEGPV TGRQTVGF

JCXKPI EQPUWOGF PQ CNEQJQNKE DGXGTCIGU KP VJG �� FC[U RTGEGFKPI VJG UWTXG[� ��� RGTEGPV JCF PGXGT EQPUWOGF

CNEQJQNKE DGXGTCIGU� #XGTCIG CIG QH FTKPMKPI QPUGV HQT VJG UCORNG QH NKHGVKOG FTKPMGTU YCU �� [GCTU� HQT OCNGU�

VJG EQTTGURQPFKPI CIG YCU LWUV WPFGT �� CPF HQT HGOCNGU� LWUV WPFGT �� [GCTU� 6JG CXGTCIG EQPUWORVKQP QXGT VJG

RTGEGFKPI �� FC[U KU �� FTKPMU HQT VJG ITQWR CU C YJQNG� ��� HQT OCNGU� CPF CDQWV �� HQT HGOCNGU� (QTV[�VJTGG

RGTEGPV JCF C HCVJGT 
QT HCVJGT UWTTQICVG� YKVJ C FTKPMKPI QT FTWI RTQDNGO YJGTGCU CDQWV �� RGTEGPV TGRQTVGF C

UWDUVCPEG CDWUG RTQDNGO D[ VJG OQVJGT 
QT OQVJGT UWTTQICVG��

�� #DQWV �� RGTEGPV QH VJKU TGUWNVKPI UWDUCORNG CTG OCNG� �� RGTEGPV CTG EWTTGPVN[ OCTTKGF QT NKXKPI KP C EQOOQP�

NCY WPKQP� VJG OGCP CIG QH VJG UCORNG KU �� [GCTU� YKVJ �� RGTEGPV DGVYGGP CIGU �� CPF ��� �� RGTEGPV DGVYGGP

CIGU �� CPF �� CPF CDQWV �� RGTEGPV� QNFGT VJCP ��� ,WUV QXGT �� RGTEGPV QH TGURQPFGPVU HCKNGF VQ CPUYGT VJG

SWGUVKQP QP CNEQJQN WUG� C HWTVJGT VJKTVGGP RGTEGPV TGRQTVGF JCXKPI EQPUWOGF PQ CNEQJQNKE DGXGTCIGU KP VJG YGGM

RTGEGFKPI VJG UWTXG[ YJGTGCU ��� RGTEGPV JCF PGXGT EQPUWOGF CNEQJQN� 6JG CXGTCIG CIG QH QPUGV QH FTKPMKPI HQT

NKHGVKOG FTKPMGTU YCU CDQWV �� HQT VJG YJQNG UCORNG� LWUV WPFGT �� HQT OCNGU CPF LWUV QXGT �� HQT HGOCNGU� 6JG

CXGTCIG GUVKOCVGF EQPUWORVKQP QXGT VJG RTGEGFKPI �� FC[U YCU CDQWV �� FTKPMU HQT VJG ITQWR CU C YJQNG� �� HQT

OCNGU� CPF �� HQT HGOCNGU� #DQWV �� RGTEGPV JCF C HCVJGT 
QT HCVJGT UWTTQICVG� YKVJ C UWDUVCPEG CDWUG RTQDNGO

YJGTGCU HGYGT VJCP � RGTEGPV TGRQTVGF C UWDUVCPEG CDWUG RTQDNGO D[ VJG OQVJGT 
QT OQVJGT UWTTQICVG��

�� #U YKVJ EQPXGPVKQPCN JC\CTF CPCN[UKU� VJG PGEGUUCT[ CUUWORVKQP YKVJ VJKU CRRTQCEJ KU VJCV VJG GXGPV QH KPVGTGUV


QPUGV QH FTKPMKPI KP VJKU ECUG� KU GXGPVWCNN[ GZRGTKGPEGF D[ CNN KPFKXKFWCNU� *C\CTF CPCN[UKU� JQYGXGT� OCMGU WUG

QH CFFKVKQPCN KPHQTOCVKQP KP ECNEWNCVKPI VJG VKOKPI QH QEEWTTGPEG CEEQTFKPI VQ C RTQHKNG QH KPFKXKFWCN EJCTCEVGTKUVKEU

DGHQTG CUUKIPKPI VKOKPI XCNWGU VQ EGPUQTGF ECUGU QP VJG DCUKU QH VJG VKOKPI HQT VJQUG JCXKPI EQORNGVGF VJG GXGPV�

+P EQPVTCUV� VJG CUUWORVKQP OCFG YKVJ VJG OGCUWTG QH QPUGV GORNQ[GF JGTG VJCV VJG UVCTVKPI FCVG KU GSWKXCNGPV VQ VJG

UWTXG[ FCVG HQT CNN EGPUQTGF ECUGU KU OWEJ NGUU UCVKUHCEVQT[� +P CFFKVKQP� CNVJQWIJ EQNNKPGCTKV[ FKCIPQUVKEU HCKNGF VQ

WPEQXGT CP[ RCTVKEWNCT RTQDNGO YKVJ GKVJGT UCORNG� VJG CXCKNCDNG OGCUWTG KPVTQFWEGU C ITGCVGT RQVGPVKCN HQT

EQNNKPGCTKV[ COQPI VJG RTGFKEVQTU UKPEG VJG UWDUGV QH NKHGVKOG CDUVCKPGTU KU C RGTHGEV NKPGCT EQODKPCVKQP QH VJG

EQTTGURQPFKPI CIG QH QPUGV HQT VJKU ITQWR� +P RTGNKOKPCT[ CPCN[UGU QH VJKU XCTKCDNG KP VJG 0CVKXG UCORNG� CIG QH QPUGV

CRRGCTGF VQ JCXG NKVVNG GHHGEV QP GKVJGT OCIPKVWFG QT UVCVKUVKECN UKIPKHKECPEG QH VJG QVJGT RCTCOGVGT GUVKOCVGU KP VJG

OQFGN� +P VJG HWNN OQFGN� QPUGV YCU PQP�UKIPKHKECPV CU YCU VTWG HQT VJG OCNG UWDUGV� KP VJG HGOCNG UCORNG� JQYGXGT�

QPUGV YCU UKIPKHKECPVN[ TGNCVGF VQ CNEQJQN WUG KP VJG GZRGEVGF FKTGEVKQP 
� � ����� � �� ���� +P VJG UCORNG QH VJG

IGPGTCN RQRWNCVKQP� VJG TGUWNVU QH KPENWFKPI VJG QPUGV OGCUWTG YGTG HCT NGUU EQPUKUVGPV� +P VJG HWNN UCORNG QH OCNGU

CPF HGOCNGU EQODKPGF� QPUGV YCU UKIPKHKECPV 
�� ����� � � ���� DWV CHHGEVGF FTCOCVKECNN[� VJG UVCVKUVKECN UKIPKHKECPEG

QH VJG QVJGT GUVKOCVGU� KP VJG OCNG UWDUGV� QPUGV YCU CNUQ UKIPKHKECPV 
�� ����� � � ���� CPF VJG TGUWNVU HQT VJG QVJGT

EQGHHKEKGPVU CRRGCTGF VQ TGRNKECVG VJG RCVVGTP QH TGUWNVU KP VJG EQORNGVG UCORNG� COQPI HGOCNGU� QPN[ VJG QPUGV

OGCUWTG� QPEG KPVTQFWEGF� TGOCKPGF UVCVKUVKECNN[ UKIPKHKECPV 
� � ����� � � �����
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